I would like the Chairman to ask for a consensus of Board Members to direct the
Superintendent to do a Request for Proposal (RFP) to create a strategic plan for the District to follow for: 1) Enforcement of accountability measures for charter schools; and, 2) Equitable funding of charter schools.  This RFP should take into account state statutes, best practices and our Charter District status.

I would like a second consensus declaring a moratorium on the granting of new charter schools, as well as a moratorium on closing charter schools due to their academic school grade alone. 

I would like the Chairman to ask for a consensus of Board Members to direct the

The School District of Palm Beach County has almost 40 charter schools.  Combined, these schools account for about 7,500 students and $50,000,000.00 in taxpayer money.  These numbers continue to increase.

Charter school students include a high percentage of special needs students, students with learning styles that do not lend themselves to the typical classrooms or students that have been retained one or more years.

Charter schools are public schools and charter school students are public school students.  The School Board of Palm Beach County must set rigorous policies to help these schools be accountable to their stakeholders (including the School District) in the areas of life safety, fiscal soundness and academics.  

Our primary means for holding charter schools academically accountable, by closing them if they receive an “F” grade for two successive years, does not serve the best interests of the students in these schools or the District.  We can no longer say the District has no “F” schools when an increasing number of our students are in failing charter schools. 

Recently the Attorney General for the State of Florida issued an opinion referencing state law calling for the funding of charter schools and their students to be  “…the same as students enrolled in other public schools in the school district…”  Coincident with this opinion is the threat of statewide and countywide litigation concerning charter school funding.

I feel the school district needs to realign our assistance, accountability and funding of charter schools, acknowledging that the School Board is ultimately responsible for the failure of any public school in its district.

The School District of Palm Beach County needs to lead by example, by embracing charter schools and developing partnerships to help ensure the success of charter school students.  Again, these are public schools and public school students.  

Respectfully submitted:  Monroe Benaim

PS:  There is no room for partisan politics where the welfare of our children is concerned.


